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TODAY:

- WORK AND FAMILY LIFESTYLES WORKSHOP, noon, PE 205. Sponsored by
Training and Development.

- WELDING CAREERS FOR WOMEN, presentation and discussion, noon, 213
Center. Ed Hume, LCC welding instructor, will show a video
featuring a woman welder who was trained at Chemeketa Community
College. Sponsored by the Women*s Program.

LAY-OFF NOTIFICATIONS DUE IN APRIL AND MAY

Dates by which affected employees will be notified of lay-offs have
been announced by Personnel Services. Managers will be notified by April
1, 1989; classified staff by April 28, 1989; and faculty by May 1, 1989.
To reach the $1 million goal for cuts, about 15 FTE staff may have to go.

BUDGET SUBCOMMITTEE MEETINGS SCHEDULED

Budget subcommittee meetings have been arranged for the following
All meetings are open to the public.

Student Services: March 2, 9:30-11:30 a.m., PE 239
President's Office: March 6, 7-9 p.m.. Board Room
Administrative Services: March 8, 1 p.m., PE 205
Instruction: March 9, 3:30-6:30 p.m., PE 205

March 10, 3:30-6:30 p.m., BUS 203
March 13, 3:30-6:30 p.m., IND 201

dates.

NURSING PROGRAM REACCREDITED

The nursing program at LCC has been reaccredited by the State Board of
Nursing and the National League for Nursing. State accreditation is
required to offer licensure exams. The four-year term has been awarded to

the LCC Health Occupations program since its inception in 1968.
Accreditation by the National League is voluntary bestowed on high quality
programs. This is the third consecutive award of the eight-year term of
accreditation to LCC.

HIGH SCHOOL RELATIONS PUBLISHES FIRST NEWSLETTER

LCC has released its first issue of Lane Success 1, a quarterly
newsletter for area high school seniors, their parents and high school
staff. The first issue features a senior who chose to attend LCC,

transfering credits, admissions, registration, special programs, financial
aid, a list of degree programs, and a list of transferable courses,

copies or more information, contact editor Shan Titus, High School
Relations Coordinator, Admissions, ext.
welcome.

For

Articles and ideas are2688.

MARIETTA PRIEST PASSES AWAY

Dr. Bill Priest, retired chancellor of the Dallas, Texas, Community
College District, wants LCC friends of his spouse. Marietta, to know that
she died last Thursday, February 23, 1989. Remembrances may be sent to the

Dallas District Foundation to be used for scholarships. Dr. Priest may be
contacted at 7210 Twin Tree Lane, Dallas, TX 75214.

MARKETING CALENDAR

The following activities are planned to promote the college prior to
spring term. Registration begins March 8 and classes begin March 27.

Promotional messages on KLCC, through March 26.
Radio advertising on KUGN AM/FM, and KSND FM, March 1
Television advertising on KMTR, KVAL, KEZI, March 1 -

Cards on back of LTD buses, through March 26.
Spring Term Class Schedule and Report, arrives in homes March 1.
Ad in U.O. student newspaper, March 9 and 10.
Ad in Register-Guard, March 12 and 16.

17.

17.

MARKETING FUNDS DEADLINE

Applications for the next round of marketing funds are due March 6.
About $2,000 remains to be distributed to college departments or services
for marketing activities. Upcoming deadlines are April 10 and May 15. For
guidelines, contact Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592.



LOVE AND GRATITUDE SENT TO LCC STAFF

Kay Haitiill, wife of the late Bob Hainill - former LCC acting
president - writes of her "deep sense of gratitude for the overwhelming
outpouring of love and prayers." Bob was a fine wood carver and Kay
quotes him as saying that he hoped "to apprentice with Michelangelo."
She concludes, "Thank you for sharing Bob's life with us. We love you.

DAFFODILS ARE HERE

Daffodils are available for pickup 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Friday,
March 3, in the cafeteria. For more information, contact Sally Cover,

Institutional Research, Planning & Evaluation, ext. 2576.

TELECONFERENCE LOOKS AT MANAGEMENT PROGRAMS

The "Management Development Programs for the Future" teleconference
can be seen Tuesday, March 7, from 12:30 to 2 p.m. in the board room.
All managers are!invited to attend. The Instructional Cabinet meeting
follows at 2 p.m.

The teleconference is a product of the AACJC's Community College
Satellite Network and De Anza College, Several presidents from the
California Community College System, and Jess Parrish and Bill Stewart
of the Presidents Academy, are featured.

THANKS FROM CAROL SMITH

"A special thanks to all my friends at LCC for your support and
expressions of sympathy following the recent death of my father,
many lovely cards, flowers, encouragement, and kindness helped me
through this time."

Your

KLCC CELEBRATES INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S DAY

KLCC celebrates International Women's Day March 8 by showcasing the
talents of the many women among the KLCC paid and volunteer staff. The
entire day will be hosted by the women of KLCC. Listeners will hear the
talents of Jenny Newtson, Liz Wise, Leslie Hildreth, Mary Klacsan,
Barbara Dellenbach, Ava Rosenblum, and others. Programming will include
specials on the women of the world.

ADS

FOR SALE: Stratford five-piece sectional with pillows and ottoman.
Contemporary, off-white, excellent condition, $750. Velma Jesser,
Business, ext. 2930, or 683-1070.

LAP-A-THON SPONSORS: Thank you for sponsoring me in Saturday's
lap-a-thon fundraiser for Womenspace. I completed 75 laps. Thanks for
your support. If you couldn't sponsor me, you can still make a donation
to| Womenspace. Wes Chamberlain, PE, ext. 2545.

VENTURA COMMUNITY COLLEGE INSTRUCTOR

AVAILABLE TO HOUSESIT: Longtime
Western Civilization instructor and

wife are coming to Oregon for a
month this summer,

place to sit or rent,
location and dates.

Renaissance Room

Looking for a
Flexible

Ldamelni Open to the Public
For Reservations-Ext.2697

11;30-1:30 p.m. Send leads orHours:

Center Building possibilities to Joe Freeman, CWE,
ext. 2203, or 344-6468 before 9

p.m.For the Week of:

March 6-9

S4.50

TRADE: King size waterbed with pads
and headboard for queen size
mattress and box springs in good
condition.

Activity Center, ext.

Your choice of one from each category.

BRUNCH WEEK

Dana Csakany, Work
2921.

APPETIZERS

Winter Fruit Sailed
Stuffed Mushroords

Raspberry Orange Sherbet WANTED: Automobiles or pickups from
1984 or newer for auto mechanics/
electronic tune-up class.
Githens, Mechanics, ext.
a.m. to 1 p.m. daily.

Call Bob

2388, 8ENTREES

Hungarian Style Chicken w/Rice
Gnocchi w/Fennel Sausages
Shrimp and Crab Quiche
Poached Egg Renaissance

WANTED: Baby clothes (infant and
toddler) in good condition or not
used.

Completion, ext.
Mary Michaud, High School

2214.
DESSERTS

Beer Cheesecake

French Apple Torte
Chocolate Pecan Pie

issance Room will close for the remainder of the quarter

again on Tues. April 4.
The Rena

and open
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TODAY:

FREE CONCERT at Performing Arts at 8 p.m. featuring the LCC Choir,
directed by Wayte Kirchner; the LCC Baroque Orchestra, directed by Nathan
Cammack; the LCC Chamber Choir, directed by Dan Sachs; and the LCC
Symphonic Band, directed by Ed McManus. A highlight of the program will be
a French horn solo by McManus, who joins the LCC Choir for a performance of
"Reconciliation.” McManus performed this piece 20 years ago at Sheldon High
School as a student in Kirchner's choir.

TOMORROW:

Child care teleconference, board room, 8:45 to 10:30 a.m.

ENROLLMENT DUE TO U.O. CAP PROBABLY SMALL

Newspaper reports speculating that the University of Oregon enrollment
cap may be diverting students to LCC probably are premature. Diane Dann,
chair of the Marketing Council, says in a February 28 report that analysis
of enrollment doesn't necessarily back up the assertion. There is an
enrollment growth in lower division transfer enrollment, but the surge is
among part-time adult students rather than traditional younger full-time
students. This is not peculiar to LCC; it's a national trend among
community colleges. Further, there has been no increase in the percentage
of students who indicate their ultimate educational goal as four-year or
graduate degrees. LCC does have some students who didn't get into the
U.O., but the extent of their presence awaits further investigation. Dann
reached her conclusions after consultation with Institutional Research,
Planning and Evaluation staff.

FORMER LCC STUDENT HEADS UP NEW SECTION OF THE REGISTER-GUARD

Ann Van Camp, who earned an Associate Degree in Broadcast/Visual Design
and Production from LCC in 1986, leads the team that assembles the

Register-Guard's new weekly Community section.
The new Community section includes a regular feature on local culture

or history;, a club calendar; a directory of local services; and wedding,
anniversary, and marriage news. The first issue was Monday, February 27.

Van Camp was a reporter, columnist, and features editor for The TORCH
while enrolled at LCC between 1983 and 1986. She earned a Bachelor's

Degree in Journalism from the University of Oregon in 1988, and also worked
part-time for the Springfield News for 18 months.

Several other former LCC journalism students work in county media. The
Register-Guard employs Janelle Hartman, covering Cottage Grove; Karen
Irmsher, writing the nationally syndicated house design feature; and Terry
Rhoads, writing sports news. The Register-Guard recently also employed Ron
Goldberg, who joined the Ketchican Daily News last month. Springfield News
employs Val Brown and Vicki Pittaluga as production specialists. Oregon
Daily Emerald employs Julie Crist, editing special supplements; Julie was
last year's TORCH editor. What's Happening employs Robert Wolfe as a

columnist. The Oregonian employes Kathleen Monje as Lane County
correspondent. School District 4-J employs Kelly Fenely as public
information specialist. Jodi Palmer, The TORCH, ext. 2655.

DOES LCC NEED INNOVATION?

Innovation is responsible for between one-half and two-thirds of the
increase in U.S. productivity over the last 40 years. During the last 20
years, innovation has accounted for nearly 40 percent of the growth in the
nation's GNP. Those figures come from a Merce & Co., Rahway, N.J.,

publication and were quoted in the February 20, 1989, issue of The Ragan
Report. Elsewhere, it has been reported that more than 90 percent of
innovations fail, but that organizations that don't innovate die.

ELECTRONIC SERVICES BECOMES AUTHORIZED PANASONIC SERVICE CENTER

The Electronic Services Department was recently designated a Panasonic
Authorized Service Center. The department will repair on-campus industrial
video and audio Panasonic equipment. In addition, the department has
acquired the final test equipment needed to repair on-campus professional
cameras, camcorders and related equipment. These changes will save costs
incurred by LCC for outside repair services.



KLCC BEGINS SPRING RADIOTHON

KLCC begins its spring radiothon Thursday, March 9, at 7:30 p.m.
The membership campaign takes place every spring and fall, and is the
largest source of funding for KLCC. This spring's goal is $65,000.

The pre-radiothon "Thonbuster” campaign is already underway. This
is the fifth year of obtaining early donations through the Thonbuster
campaign.

All contributors will receive a subscription to the bi-monthly
Program Guide. Premiums are available from KLCC, NPR, some of the
syndicated programs, and local businesses.

KLCC is the only National Public Radio member station in the
Eugene/Springfield area and depends on listener contributions for 31

percent of its total operating budget. LCC, the Corporation for Public
Broadcasting, and business underwriters make up the rest of the budget.
KLCC has 86,000 watts of power with translators in Bend, Sisters,
Cottage Grove, Oakridge, Florence, Newport/Depoe Bay, and Roseburg.

To contribute, call KLCC at 726-2218.

COMPUTER CLASS FOR EDUCATORS

"Spring Studies in Computing for Educators" is offered spring term
at 4 p.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Taught by Fred Beisse, this
beginners* course covers the use of spreadsheets in education, such
as for class rosters and grades. For more information, contact Fred
Beisse, Data Processing, ext. 2464.

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT LONG TERM LEAVE APPLICATIONS

Deadline for the 1989-90 school year is April 17, 1989.
Applications are available from Pat John, ext. 2439, or Roxanne
Flowerday, ext. 2440, in the Study Skills Department.

- ADS -

GUIDELINES: The classified advertising section of The Daily is a free
service for staff. It is limited to casual rather than commercial use.

Users are required to supply their full name and the department with
which they are affiliated. Ads run at least once and are repeated if
space permits.

FOR SALE: Sofa-bed, like new, $250. Alberta Keller, Training &
Development, ext. 2876; 689-2506 evenings.

FOR SALE: GE matching washer and dryer, $160; new microwave, $175;
22-cubic foot, 3-door refrigerator/freezer, almond, $375; Lawn Boy lawn
mower, $150; gas-powered lawn edger, $125; Power Leaf blower and vac,
$45; plus other miscellaneous items. Larry Warford, President's Office,
ext. 2302.

Chuck Ivey wants to hear fromWANTED: BUDGET SUBCOMMITTEE APPOINTEE,

people interested in appointment to Zone 1 of the budget subcommittee.
Contact him at 24790 Wolf Creek Road, Veneta, OR 97487.

VENTURA COMMUNITY COLLEGE INSTRUCTOR AVAILABLE TO HOUSESIT: Longtime
Western Civilization instructor and wife are coming to Oregon for a
month this summer. Looking for a place to sit or rent. Flexible
location and dates. Send leads or possibilities to Joe Freeman, CWE,
ext. 2203, or 344-6468 before 9 p.m.

WANTED: AUTOMOBILES OR PICKUPS from 1984 or newer for auto mechanics/
electronic tune-up class. Call Bob Githens, Mechanics, ext. 2388,
8 a.m. to 1 p.m. daily.

TRADE: King-size waterbed with pads and headboard for queen-size
mattress and box springs in good condition. Dana Csakany, Work Activity
Center, ext. 2921.

WANTED: BABY CLOTHES (infant and toddler) in good condition or not used.
Mary Michaud, High School Completion, ext. 2214.

FOR SALE: STRATFORD five-piece sectional with pillows and ottoman,
contemporary, off-white, excellent condition, $750. Velma Jesser,
Business, ext. 2930; 683-1070.

WANTED: FURNITURE for Applied Learning Resources Center. Round or
rectangular tables; chairs; bookcases; coffee tables; waste baskets;
upholstered items such as chairs, couches, loveseats; computers and
computer desks. Please consider donating to ALRC. Maxine Fraximan, ESL,
Ext. 2253.
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OPEN HOUSE AT COTTAGE GROVE CENTER

LCC at Cottage Grove celebrates its recent "face lift" in an open house
on March 8, 1989, from 3 to 8 p.m. Displays, exhibits, refreshments and
door prizes are planned.

MAYOR OF COTTAGE GROVE PROCLAIMS MARCH 8 LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DAY

Mayor James E. Gilroy has officially proclaimed March 8 Lane Community
College Day in Cottage Grove. Gilroy says that LCC at Cottage Grove "has
served an average of over 1,000 students per year for many years... offers
a variety of programs...has been instrumental in supporting community
events and strengthening the knowledge and skill level of our workforce."

HIRING FREEZE ANNOUNCED

Attached to this issue of The Daily is a memo to all staff from
President Carter announcing a hiring freeze. The freeze reserves certain
vacancies for classified employees whose positions may be cut as part of
the projected 1989-90 budget reductions. (See attached.)

BOARD MEETING SET FOR WEDNESDAY

The LCC Board of Education meets Wednesday at 8 p.m. in the board
room.

ALL CAMPUS FORUMS

- Perspectives on participatory management, presented by Larry Perry,
LCC Board Chairperson; Jack Carter, LCC Interim President; and Bill Mullin,
LCC Education Association President; Wednesday, March 8, from 3 to 5 p.m in
Forum 308-309.

- Office of Instruction's recommendations for budget cuts, presented by
Dr. Jacquelyn Belcher, Thursday, March 9, 2:30 to 3:30 p.m.. Forum 309.

RIGGS ENDORSED

Patty G. Riggs, candidate for the Zone 3 seat on the Board of

Education, has been endorsed by the LCC Oregon Education Association, the
LCC Employees Federation, and ASLCC President, John Millet. Riggs is
competing with Larry L. Mann and Kenneth P. Cerotsky in the March 28
mail-in election.

APPLICANTS SOUGHT FOR INNOVATIONS FUNDS

The LCC Foundation's Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for Innovation

Committee is now accepting applications from faculty and staff for the 1989
award funds. In 1988, two people won the monies. Fred Beisse, data
processing instructor, received an award to study a computer competency
requirement. Carl Horstrup, Industrial Technology Department Head,
received an award to look at LCC participation in catfish farming.

The deadline to apply is April 14. For guidelines, forms and other
information, contact Joe Farmer, LCC Foundation, ext. 2810.

MALIK TO HEAD COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

A former LCC employee assumes office in July as executive director of
the Commission on Colleges of the Northwest Association of Schools and

Colleges in Seattle. Dr. Joseph A. Malik was administrative intern in
1967-68 in the office of then-President Dale Parnell. One of his major
jobs at that time was to write the prospectus used to sell the bonds which
provided money to build the 30th Avenue campus. Malik has been president
of Grays Harbor College at Aberdeen, Washington, since 1972. Last year he
was named one of 50 outstanding community college presidents in the U.S.
As executive director of the Commission on Colleges, he will be in charge
of accrediting activities for the colleges in Alaska, Idaho, Montana,
Nevada, Utah, Washington, and Oregon.

DENTAL INSTRUCTOR PAYS OFF DAUGHTERS

LCC dental instructor Carolyn Blanchard and her husband Dennis paid
$500 each to their daughters Jodee, 9, and Kellee, 12, for successfully

completing a year without television, as reported in the Thursday, March 2,
Register-Guard. The Blanchard daughters were among five Eugene-area girls
following a lead set by Ben and Matt Kearney a year ago.



STUDENT DANCE CONCERT WEDNESDAY

The Introduction to Choreography class presents its final dance
concert on Wednesday, March 8, at 3:30 p.m., in Physical Education, Roob
101. Admission is free.

FACULTY/STAFF DISCOUNT OFFERED FOR SOVIET CELLIST CONCERT

The Hult Center is extending special prices of $13.75 and $10.50 to
faculty and staff of LCC and the UO for the Sunday, March 12, 7 p.m.,
concert by Soviet cellist, Karine Georgian. Georgian will also conduct
a master class with three UO music students on Saturday, March 11, at 1
p.m. in Beall Hall, Room 198, open for viewing at no charge.

KLCC PRODUCER GETS FEATURE ON AMERICAN PUBLIC RADIO

A feature on teenagers produced by D. Roberts of KLCC will be aired
on American Public Radio.

Forward” on the Radio Arts program on Sunday, March 12, at 8 p.m.
feature portrays teens and their attitudes, concerns, hopes, and dreams.

Roberts interviewed 150 high school students in Eugene, Portland and Los
Angeles for this half-hour special.

KLCC airs "Waiting for the Great Leap
The

FUTURE OF SMALL BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT GRANT CLARIFIED

Sandy Cutler, State Director of the Oregon Small Business
Development Center Network headquartered at the LCC Downtown Center,
responds to recent negative media about the future of federal grants for

the program. "The Reagan administration proposed elimination of the
SBDC progarm every year for the last eight years, yet the program
continued to receive funding due to strong congressional support.
Cutler expects this trend to continue during the Bush administration.

ti

ADS

Set of five antique straight-back chairs. Seats recently
$145. Kris Fox, KLCC, ext. 2484.

FOR SALE:

reupholstered in gray.

COMPUTERS WANTED: Do you have an underutilized IBM compatible computer
in your department that we can borrow? Needed until the end of April.
We guarantee all equipment treated with professional TLC. PLEASE call
Ola Brock or Ellen Palmer, Training & Development, ext. 2223.

NEEDED: Families to host a group of German teachers visiting March
25-31. To volunteer or for more information, call Marilyn Rholl,
Business, ext. 2221; or 484-0955 evenings.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for World Veterans Championships, July 27 to August 6.
This will be the largest athletic event ever held in Eugene. Your
skills can be used no matter what your interest is; for example,
clerical data entry persons are needed as well as race course folks. Be

a part of this event before or during the actual competition by
volunteering. Contact Dave Wienecke, Campus Services, ext. 2564.

FOR SALE: Ventura sail boat, 22 feet. Trail Rite trailer, pop top,

deluxe interior, excellent condition. $3900. Mary Forestieri, English
& Foreign Language, ext. 2481; 485-0448 evenings.

FOR SALE: Sofa-bed, like new, $250. Alberta Keller, Training &
Development, ext. 2876; 689-2506 evenings.

TUESDAY FRIDAYTHURSDAYWEDNESDAYMONDAY

Cr«an«d Chicken ( Mush

room

Ve9etarian lentil 044
Chili

Italian Ve^
French Mushroom ISl

Swiss Cauliflower

Hearty Goulash * 15

Taco

Almond Potatoe

Oyster Potatoe

Italian Macaroni

ChiliChili Chili Chili

Cubed steak M/Souce 41 Turkey 4 Dressing

Grilled Turkey 4 Ham
San

Monte Carlo

BBQ Ribs

Smoked Sausage
Grilled Tuna 4 Cheese

Pork Chops W/Cravy

Beef 4 Bgg Pocket
Pissa

Captains Platter
Rebuen San

Haa 4 Cheese Stacks 111

Phili Beef 4 Cheese

San

Pizsa

Fresh Zuecini

Bean Medley
Mashed Potatoes

Buttered Carrots

Cauliflower H/Cheese

Sauce

Rice

Picireled Beets

Peas 4 Onions

O’Brian Potatoes

Scalloped Tomatoes
Max Beans

fashed Potatoes

Brussel Sprouts
Hexi Corn

French Pries

Oriental Pork Almandim Company Style Stew
H/Rice 174

Mushroom Turkey M/Riee Beef Enchiladas Company Ham Bake

Stuffed Tomatoes IB4 Curried Bean Bake I 1 Cheesy Bgg Plant Lasagne C.C. Bells W/Sauce

Cubed Steak H/Sauce

● 19

Turkey 4 Dressing BBQ Ribs Pork Chops W/Gravy Captains Platteri

i
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MEMORANDUM

All Staff

President C^rterV^-^

Hiring Freeze ^r Classified Positions

TO

FROM

RE

In order to reserve on-campus vacancies as transfer options for
Classified employees whose positions are cut as part of the
projected 1989-90 budget reductions, the College is imposing a
hiring freeze on all vacant. Classified positions effective
immediately. The only exceptions will be:

1. Positions advertised on-ceuapus or in-department only.

2. Positions for which an emergency need for replacement exists
and which cannot be filled through temporary reassignment of
duties or employment of temporary employees.

3. Positions that were advertised or approved for advertising
prior to announcement of this freeze.

Requests to post positions meeting either of the first two
criteria should be processed, as usual. For more information
about the recruitment process or the hiring freeze, please
contact Rose Holeman, in Personnel, ext. 2584.

4000 East 30th Avenue ● Eugene, Oregon 97405 ● (503) 726-2200
An affirmative action/equal opportunity institution



●

vna >■11? mi^W.T\
5*s.-?-.^i. .-T

i
;i’

r K.

% : *● „■ iii ,
I

t'^o-
sr

l»'t'
■ > fr ● i; ' i ,

-Li-

. -r ■

Published for the staff of Lane Community College
1 '■.'

Joan Aschim, Editor, Ext. 2591
TODAY:

- LCC at Cottage Grove Open House 3-8 p.m.
- Board of Education meeting, 8 p.m., Board Room.
- All Campus Forum: Participatory Management, 3-5 p.m., Forum 308-309
- Work and Family Seminar Project Lunchtime Workshop: Self-Esteem,

A Key to Productivity, noon, PE 205, free.
- Student Showcase, noon. Performing Arts mainstage, free.

LCC SPEECH STUDENT WINS TOURNAMENT

Veasna Chan Yun won first place in persuasive speaking at the District
Qualifier for the National Individual Events Tournament. His speech on the
trade imbalance between the U.S. and Japan will take him to national
competition at North Dakota State University in April.

LCC was the only community college in the entire Northwest Forensic
Conference competing with the four-year colleges and universities at last
week's tournament.

LCC RECEIVES $4,500 GRANT TO DEVELOP COMPUTER NETWORK
LCC Electronic Services has received a $4,500 grant from NOVELL,

for the installation and development of a computer network system,
term, 30 existing computers in the Business Department lab will be linked
by the NOVELL system. Electronics Services Chair Bob Vogel says he hopes
to expand to a 50-computer network. Networks enable all linked personal
computers to share data and software, saving the cost of purchasing
duplicate programs for each user.

Inc.

Next

INNOVATOR OF THE YEAR AWARD NOMINATIONS WANTED

The League for Innovation in the Community College is seeking
nominations for its annual Innovator of the Year Award. The award is given

to one staff member at each League college who has designed and implemented
a significant innovation during the past year,
part-time or full-time, may be nominated.
April 21. Past winners include Tom Wayne (1987-88), Linda Riepe (1986-87),
Daniel Hodges (1985-86), Bill Mullin (1984-85), Velma Jesser (1983-84), and
Arden Woods (1082-83). To make a nomination, contact Larry Warford,
Institutional Advancement, ext. 2302.

Any current LCC employee,
The deadline for nominations is

BUSINESS TEAMS UP WITH LCC TO TEACH ASBESTOS COURSE

Northwest Envirocon, Inc., and LCC will offer a three-day, full-scale
asbestos abatement training course March 21-23, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., in
Apprenticeship 107. One college credit and state and federal certification
are offered. The cost of $380 includes equipment and workbooks provided by
Northwest Environcon, which conducts similar workshops throughout the
Northwest. To register, contact Linda Myers, IT, ext. 2883.

FACULTY FORUM ON GRADES AND STANDARDS LISTS KEY ISSUES_
Five issues are being pursued as a result of the winter term faculty

forum on grades and standards: 1) Allowing the instructor to give a Y grade
to students who sign up as a audit but d,o not attend or otherwise warrant
an audit; 2) The possibility of plus/minus grades; 3) Clarification on the
use of the Y grade; 4) The possibility of a new grade option of NC for no
credit; and 5) Organizing an inservice session on grades and standards.

The faculty forum plans to bring these issues with recommendations to
Vice President for Instruction Jacquelyn Belcher, later this month.

Minutes of the faculty forum are on reserve in the library.
For more information, contact Jill McKenney, Math, ext.

Plaa, IT, ext. 2525; or Richard Null, Science, ext. 2446.

NOT A COLLEGE ENDORSEMENT

A March 6 report on the three-candidate race for the Zone 3
(Springfield school district area) seat on the LCC Board of Education
stated that a candidate had been endorsed by some LCC organizations.
Daily did not intend to imply, through the printing of the item, that
either the publication or the College was endorsing the candidate.
Candidates include Kenneth P. Cerotsky, Larry L. Mann, and Patty G. Riggs.
The March 28 election is being conducted by mail-in ballot.

2392; Loretta

The



PERFORMING ARTS PUTS ON FREE JAZZ CONCERT

The LCC Vocal Jazz Ensemble, directed by Dan Sachs, and the LCC
Jazz Ensemble, directed by James Greenwood, will be featured in a free

concert on Thursday, March 9, 8 p.m., in the Performing Arts Department
main theater. John Workman, part-time piano instructor, will make a
special guest appearance.

COMMUNITY RESPONDS TO LCC

Several letters of tribute have been sent to LCC from people in the
community. Among them: Valley River Center's Marketing Director, Judy
Cerkoney, sends thanks to all LCC staff responsible for the LCC open
house last month. Nancy Mulheim, Eugene Chamber of Commerce, sends
thanks for a luncheon and tour of the communications and health

departments. Lane County, represented by Steve Cornacchia, Chair, Board
of Commissioners, and Jim Johnson, County Administrator, thanks LCC for
its contribution to the county-wide Human Service Planning Project.

PERFECT RECORD SET BY SIUSLAW AREA CENTER STUDENTS

All students who recently completed the EMT-1 class at the Siuslaw

Area Center have passed the state examination for employment as

Emergency Medical Technicians, says coordinator A1 Owens. "It is a rare
accomplishment that a 100 percent pass rate can be achieved in programs
of this nature and we are proud that a class from the Florence center
can fulfill that honor.” Owens credits instructor John Carnahan for

doing an excellent job.

TELECONFERENCES ON VIDEOTAPE

Videotapes of two teleconferences recently shown at LCC, "When We
Care for Children", and "Management Development Programs for the
Future," are on reserve at the LCC library.

LCC CELEBRATES 10 YEARS OF TELECONFERENCES

Spring term marks the 10th anniversary of telecourse education at
LCC. One of the first community colleges in Oregon to offer telecourses,
LCC drew 24 enrollees to its first course. This spring, about 800
enrolless are expected in 18 courses. Social Science instructor George
Alvergue taught the first course. Consumer Education.

ADS

1978 Chevrolet Malibu station wagon; V6; automatic; 79,000
Service records

Tom Schoen, Campus Services, ext. 2567.

FOR SALE: Rossignol 3-G skis, 200 cm, $50. Two pairs of poles,
$10/pair. Salomon SX 91 boots, size 9+, $50. Trish Kocher, Personnel,
ext. 2583; or John Kocher, 687-8738.

FOR SALE:

miles. Well maintained family transportation,
available. $1600.

POSITION ANNOUNCEMENT: Secretary II, half-time. Small Business
Development Center, starting on or about April 10. Applications due in
Personnel Services by March 20. (This position approved for posting
prior to the March 3 hiring freeze.)

FOR SALE: Set of five antique straight-back chairs. Seats recently
reupholstered in gray. $145. Kris Fox, KLCC, ext. 2484.

COMPUTERS WANTED: Do you have an underutilized IBM compatible computer
in your department that we can borrow? Needed until the end of April.
We guarantee all equipment treated with professional TLC. PLEASE call
Ola Brock or Ellen Palmer, Training & Development, ext. 2223.

Families to host a group of German teachers visiting March
To volunteer or for more information, call Marilyn Rholl,

or 484-0955 evenings.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for World Veterans Championships, July 27 to August 6.
This will be the largest athletic event ever held in Eugene. Your

skills can be used no matter what your interest is; for example,
clerical data entry persons are needed as well as race course folks. Be

a part of this event before or during the actual competition by
volunteering. Contact Dave Wienecke, Campus Services, ext. 2564.

FOR SALE: Ventura sail boat,
deluxe interior,
& Foreign Language, ext.

NEEDED:

25-31.

Business, ext. 2221;

22 feet. Trail Rite trailer, pop top,
excellent condition. $3900. Mary Forestieri, English

2481; 485-0448 evenings.

FOR SALE: Sofa-bed, like new, $250. Alberta Keller, Training &
Development, ext. 2876; 689-2506 evenings.



Thursday, March 9, 1989
Week 10 of Winter Term> *

-- Published for the staff of Lane Community_ College

Joan Aschim, Editor, Ext. 2591

TODAY:

- Presidents Club meeting, 3:30 p.m.. Board Room.
- Home and Garden Show begins today at the Fairgrounds.
Adult Ed presents mini-classes throughout the show.

- All Campus Forum: Office of Instruction*s Recommendations for
budget cuts, 2:30 to 3:30 p.m.. Forum 309.

- Jazz concert, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts Department main theatre.

TEACHING EXCELLENCE AWARD TO BE GIVEN TO RIEPE

Linda Riepe has been nominated by President Jack Carter for an award
from the Community College Leadership Program (CCLP) at the University of
Texas at Austin. Riepe will receive her award when she attends the
eleventh annual Conference on Teaching Excellence to be held in Austin on
May 21-24. She will also be included in a book to be published by the CCLP
next year. CCLP surveyed about 900 community college teachers across the
nation to gather information for the book.

NATIONALLY ACCLAIMED ARTIST TO VISIT LCC

LCC will hold an exhibition by nationally renowned Boston artist and
University of Massachusetts art professor, John Grillo, from March 27 -
April 14, at the Art Department Gallery.

Grillo will conduct a slide-lecture on Monday, April 3 at 1 p.m.
in Forum 308. A reception follows at 3 p.m., in the Art Department
Gallery, sponsored by the ASLCC.

Art instructor Harold Hoy says Grillo is probably the most established
artist ever to visit LCC. Grillo has 19 museum collections, nine corporate
and foundation collections, 42 group exhibitions, 28 one-man exhibitions,
and four awards and fellowships to his credit.

The LCC exhibit includes watercolors and black and white charcoal

drawings. Many of the drawings are mural size, measuring 60 by 80 inches.
About 17 pieces will be exhibited.

The visit was arranged by art instructor Satoko Okito, who studied
with Grillo at the University of Massachusetts between 1983 and 1985.
really admire him as an artist,” says Okito. "What's really exciting about
this show is that some of the pieces are from the forties and fifties when
he was part of the American expressionist movement in New York. His
slide-lecture will show his progression from abstract to representational,
or figurative, work."

Students and staff are invited to attend the exhibition, lecture, and

reception. Harold Hoy, LCC Art Department, 747-4501, ext. 2412.

"I

BASIC WORKPLACE SKILLS IDENTIFIED

Seven basic skills are required in today's workplace, quotes the Oregon
Community College Association from reports by the American Society for
Training and Development and the U.S. Dept, of Labor. Those skills are
knowing how to learn; reading, writing, math (the three "R's"); listening
and oral skills; problem solving; personal management; interpersonal
skills; and leadership,
other skills," says OCCA.

LCC's Study Skills and Learning Center offers courses and counseling to
improve reading, writing, spelling, vocabulary, basic math, and study
skills. The Center also conducts testing, and serves blind and hearing
impaired students.

BUSINESS EDUCATION CONDUCTS "2+2 PROGRAM" TEST

The Business Department will field test the latest version of the
so-called 2+2 program this spring when BE 2+2 DB (Business Education 2+2
Database) gets underway in some area high schools, says instructor Greg
Harpole. Participating schools will be announced next week.

2+2 is a generic name for all programs that connect vocational-
technical education in high schools and community colleges. LCC's 2+2
efforts are coordinated by Bill Porter and include classes in business,
medical terminology and welding.

Knowing how to learn is the foundation to all



APPLY NOW FOR REMAINING FUNDS

Only 700 remains in the classified training and development fund
for activities to take place April 1 - June 30. Applications for funds
should be submitted immediately. Contact Trish Kocher, Personnel
Services, ext. 2283.

TELECONFERENCE CANCELLED

Portland Community College announced that its March 14

teleconference at the Sylvania campus, "Value-Added Assessment: How to
Evaluate the Effectiveness of Your Training Program,
cancelled.

has been

ADS

SALE: Misc. household and lawn items. Saturday, March 11, 8 a.m., 1321
Piper Lane. Larry Warford, President's Office, ext. 2302.

FOR SALE: Five-piece contemporary brown sofa, Scotch-Guarded, $500.
Rosewood sideboard, $100. Two velvet living room chairs, $25. Two
unfinished wood swivel bar chairs, 29", $25. Mary Forestieri, E & FL,
ext. 2481; or 485-0448.

FOR SALE: Toyota Celica GT, 1987, 18,600 miles, with five Michelin
steel-belted radials, air, cruise control, Blaupunkt AM/FM cassette,
tilt steering wheel, five-speed. Viking Shield on exterior, Scotch-
Guarded interior, $10,000. Mary Forestieri, E & FL, ext. 2481; or
485-0448.

ROOMMATE NEEDED: Christian female looking for same to share expenses in
a two-bedroom townhouse on Cal Young Road. If interested, or know of
someone who might be, please contact Debbie Brockman, Financial
Services, ext. 2612.

PLAY BALL! The City of Eugene is organizing its spring softball league.
LCC staff interested in forming a coed recreational (not competitive)
team, contact Joan Aschim, The Daily, ext. 2591, by March 15.

POSITION VACANCY: Advisor, Financial Aid, beginning on or about March
28, This position is open only to Financial Aid Department employees.
Applications due in Personnel Services by March 14.

FOR SALE: 1978 Chevrolet Malibu station wagon; V6; automatic; 79,000
miles. Well maintained family transportation. Service records
available. $1600. Tom Schoen, Campus Services, ext. 2567.

FOR SALE: Two pairs of ski poles, $10/pair.
ext.

Trish Kocher, Personnel,
2583; or John Kocher, 687-8738.

POSITION ANNOUNCEMENT: Secretary II, half-time. Small Business
Development Center, starting on or about April 10. Applications due in
Personnel Services by March 20. (This position approved for posting
prior to the March 3 hiring freeze.)

FOR SALE: Set of five antique straight-back chairs. Seats recently
upholstered in gray. $145. Kris Fox, KLCC, ext. 2484.

COMPUTERS WANTED: Do you have an underutilized IBM compatible computer
in your department that we can borrow? Needed until the end of April.
We guarantee all equipment treated with professional TLC. PLEASE call
Ola Brock or Ellen Palmer, Training & Development, ext. 2223.

NEEDED: Families to host a group of German teachers visiting March
25-31. To volunteer or for more information, call Marilyn Rholl,
Business, ext. 2221; or 484-0955 evenings.

FOR SALE: Ventura sail boat, 22 feet. Trail Rite trailer, pop top,
deluxe interior, excellent condition. $3900. Mary Forestieri, English
& Foreign Language, ext. 2481; 485-0448 evenings.

FOR SALE: Sofa-bed, like new, $250. Alberta Keller, Training &
Development, ext. 2876; 689-2506 evenings.

Copy, notebook, computer, ledger, and newspaper.
2850.

RECYCLE YOUR PAPER.

Call Jim Dieringer, Campus Services, ext.

7
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BUDGET SUBCOMMITTEE MEETS TOMORROW

The LCC Budget Subcommittee hearing for Instruction will meet tomorrow,
March 14, 3:30 to 6:30 p.m., CEN 478. This is the first hearing. Times
and dates of subsequent hearings have not been set and will be published
when confirmed.

EXECUTIVE DEAN WARFORD SELECTED FOR LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

Executive Dean Larry J. Warford is among 30 educators in the nation
chosen to attend an Executive Leadership Institute which trains persons
considered potential community college presidents.

The training is sponsored by the League for Innovation in the Community
College, Los Angeles; University of California at Berkeley; and University
of Texas at Austin.

Newport Beach, California.
This year*s institute will be held July 16-21 at

VICE PRESIDENT BELCHER APPOINTED TO HUMAN RIGHTS TASK FORCE

Vice President of Instruction Jacquelyn Belcher was appointed to a
hiaman rights task force by Eugene Mayor Jeff Miller last week,
force will study how the city can best meet its human rights needs,
including determining whether to continue five separate human rights
commissions.

The task

PURCHASING DIRECTOR SMITH JOINS CITY OF EUGENE

Purchasing Director Carol Smith has accepted the position of Director
of Purchasing for the City of Eugene. Bob Cudmore will serve until a new
Purchasing Director is selected. A search committee is being formed from
members of various branches of the college. Richard Hillier, V.P. for
Admin. Services, ext. 2311.

MARCH BOARD MEETING REPORT

Charlene Curry retired from the LCC Board of Education at its March 8
meeting, three months before the end of her term in the Zone 3 seat. She
said that she would like whoever is elected on March 28 to begin serving at
the next board meeting.
I'm confident that a good person will sit in this seat." Board Chair Larry
Perry replied, "It's a surprise, and then again it isn't, as you're often a
surprise." Curry has served 12 years on the board.

The next Presidential Search Advisory Committee meeting was set for
Wednesday, March 15, 6:30 p.m., in the board room. Reports will be heard
but no action is expected, said Perry.

Six new courses were approved, including four math classes below the
100 level, vice President for Instruction Jacquee Belcher said the new
classes will enable non-math oriented majors to meet associate degree
requirements. She said this group has been discouraged by higher level
classes, and the new classes should improve retention. The credits will
not be transferable, but 100-level classes remain transferable. The other

two courses approved are High Speed/High Altitude Flight and Review of
Nursing Process.

Director of Vocational Technical Education Bill Porter said the 2+2

programs, or those that articulate high school and college classes, should
include most vocational-technical classes by the end of spring term.

Coopers and Lybrand delivered a clean, no-qualifications audit of the
fiscal year ending June 30, 1988.

Hillsboro Helicopter was awarded the purchase of one helicopter.

I'd like to say good-bye tonight. It's time.

HOW TO USE EMPLOYEE TUITION WAIVER

Carol Woodman in Personnel reminds employees that to take advantage of
the tuition waiver benefit, fill out the form, get your supervisor's
signature, and forward to Personnel Services. Personnel will return the
waivers to the submitting department; it is then the employee's
responsibility to turn in waivers to Financial Services. Volunteer staff
should use the Courtesy Appointment form for this purpose.



RED CROSS SENDS V.P. BELCHER ON SPECIAL ASSIGNMENT

Vice President of Instruction Jacquee Belcher has volunteered to
set up meetings between representatives of the American Red Cross and

United Way on behalf of the Lane County Chapter of the American Red
Cross when she visits Washington, D.C., next month. The Lane County
Chapter is seeking to change part of its required payment to the
national organization that includes certain local United Way donations,
Belcher is a member of the local Red Cross board.

EUGENE LIBRARY DISPLAYS ESL STUDENT INFORMATION

Students from about 60 different classes have enrolled in the

English as a Second Language (ESL) program this year, says instructor
Maxine Frauman.

goals, and their impressions of America can be found in a display called
"We Are The World" at the Eugene Public Library during March,
display is downstairs in the periodicals section of the library.

Information about the students, their countries.

The

FUNDS ALLOCATED

Classified employees should note that all training and development
funds have been allocated for 1988-89 activities that take place before
July 1, reports Personnel Services,

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS SOUGHT

Deadlines for both short-term and long-term professional
development for the 1989-90 school year are approaching. The
next deadline for short-term applications is April 3, with two more
deadlines following in May. The last deadline for long-term development
applications is April 17. Contact Pat John, ext. 2439, or Roxanne

Flowerday, ext. 2440, in the Study Skills Department.

ADS

FOR RENT: Spring term only. Small, unfurnished one-bedroom house in
south Eugene. Looking for mature, quiet, responsible tenant. $220 a
month + deposit. Vicki Levine, Study Skills, ext. 2439; or 345-8344,

FOR SALE: STUDY DESK, three drawers each side plus center drawer, 20:
X 46" top, good condition, pine, $50. Karen Bond, Social Science, ext.
2428.

FOR SALE: Original gumball machine, red, keylock, One-cent Acorn brand,
excellent condition, works well, new gumballs, $75. ALSO, Civil War era
rocker made in 1860*s, unusual and in excellent condition, red with red
tapestry, $175. Jolene Bowers, Student Records, ext. 2693.

SURPRISE & DELIGHT SOMEONE1 Soroptomist Annual Rose Sale. One dozen
long-stemmed roses delivered anywhere in Eugene/Springfield on April 14.
$15 per dozen. To order, call Sue Thompson, Health & PE, ext. 2271 or
2545; or 689-4487 evenings. This is a benefit for Womenspace and the
McNair Hosue. Order by April 5.

FRIDAYTHURSDAYTUESDAY WEDNESDAYMONDAY

Clan Chowder

Turkey Gumbo
Chili

Three ^an I 26

Turkey Gumbo
Chili

Vegetabfe Beef
Cream of Mushroom

Chili

Dutch Vegetable t 49

Sea Shell Soup
Chili

Zuccini & Kerbs # 8

Meat Ball Soup i 17
Chili

Captains PlatterChicken Pried Steak/

Gravy

Open Face Hot Beef
San.

Super Sandwich # 55

Lemony Chicken ^oast BeefVeal Parmesan

Hawaiian San.Monte Cristo San Cheese 6 Turkey San i>izza

Beef EaterPizza Patty Melt Cheese Dream

Glazed Carrots & Onion

«23

Brussell Sprouts

buttered Spinach Swiss Green Beans ● 81Creamed Carrots W/

Oregano i 60
Buttered Peas

Mashed Potatoes

Zuccini

Mixed Vegetables
Oven Browned Potatoes

Peas & Corn Mix

lashed Potatoes

buttered Beets

4

Takale Pie Layered Beef Cass tS9ijotch-Potch §55Beef S Noodle Bake Chicken Pot Pie

T«aato Spinach Bake IK●tir Fried Medley I 3< English Onelet futty Rice Patty Suecinni Cass.

Chicken Fried steak Captains PlatterLemony Chicken Veal Parmesan loast Beef
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TODAY:

Presidential Search Advisory Committee Work Session, 6:30 p.m.. Board
Room.

COTTAGE GROVE OPEN HOUSE A SUCCESS

Nearly 300 people attended the Cottage Grove Open House on March 8,
reports Coordinator Don Strahan. It was a major success in reaching
nonstudents; approximately 65 percent of the people who attended the
function were not LCC students.

The Center received the "Looking Good Award” for improvements to the
facility from the Cottage Grove Downtown Restoration Association. LCC
Board Chair Larry Perry accepted the award on behalf of the College.

Fifteen local merchants donated door prizes. Winners from LCC staff
were Larry Brown, Paul Colvin, Cecilia Combest, Patty Edwards, Marie Reid,
and Mari Reed.

Thank you to all LCC employees and Board members who joined us for the
occasion...and to the people in Campus Services who were involved in the
various projects that resulted in a facility that is now a visual asset to
the community,” says Strahan.

If

TARGETED MARKETING FUNDS ALLOCATED

Several staff members and departments have received funding to
implement targeted marketing activities, says Associate Director of
Institutional Advancement Diane Dann. Jerry Seifert has been allocated
$529 to promote the Performing Art Department’s Summer Musical Theatre
Project to high school students. Velma Jesser has received $100 to help
fund a Downtown Business Education Center reception for representatives
from business and education. Kate Barry, Bill Porter, and Joyce Kofford
have received $400 to support LCC’s involvement in KPNW’s Working Women's
World Fair at the fairgrounds April 2. About $1,200 remains to be
allocated to departments this spring. The next application deadline is
April 10. Contact Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592.

CELEBRATE LCC'S 25TH IN 1990

You are cordially invited to attend a celebration of LCC's 25th
anniversary on Friday, April 27, 1990, at 4 p.m. in the cafeteria.
President Jack Carter announces that the College will be closed from 4-5
p.m. to enable all staff to attend. Food, drink, entertainment, and a
short program are planned. Founding President Dale Parnell, now president
of the American Association of Community and Junior Colleges, Washington,
D.C., will speak. College departments are invited to set up displays
showing the evolution of their areas through the years, with prizes to be
awarded. Jolene Bowers, Student Records, is chairing the event.
Committees include Margaret Knutson and Helen Haynie, flowers, decorations,
guest book; Ken Johnson and Chuck Reid, facilities; Bob Tegge and Willie
Kealoha, refreshments; Dick Reid and Jim Greenwood, entertainment; Bob
Prokop and Jim Dunne, slide show; Larry Warford and Larry Romine, program
and awards; Marilyn Pepple and Charlene Blinn, department displays. If
you'd like to work on any of the committees, contact Jolene Bowers at ext.
2693.

DATE CHANGED

The 25th Anniversary Steering Committee will meet Thursday, March 16,
3-5 p.m., in ADM 216. Disregard prior notice. The meeting is open to all
interested.

'INTELLIGENT USE OF EMPLOYEE INTELLIGENCE'

In recent campus discussions of participative management, some people
have suggested that no one knows what it is. One view is that
participative management is simply being employee-centered, which implies
the intelligent use of employee intelligence. Larry Romine, Institutional
Advancement.

TRANSITIONS OFFICE CLSOED FOR SPRING BREAK

The Transitions to Success program in the Displaced Homemakers/Single
Parents Program will be closed for spring break next week.



LCCEF MEETING

The LCCEF general membership meeting will be tomorrow, March 16,
5:15 p.m., Fonim 308-9. Agenda includes voting on dues increaes and
selecting delegates to the OFT convention.

INSURANCE CLAIMS QUESTIONS ANSWERED I.

For answers to your insurance claims questions, you are encouraged
Theto call direct to the claims department of your insurance carrier,

telephone number is listed on your I.D. card, and below:
Blue Cross/Blue Shield Claims info.: 342-3317 or

1-800-452-7390;

342-3317 or

1-800-452-7278

1-800-452-0914

485-1850

1-800-334-9201

General info.:

OEA Choice;

SelectCare:

VSP:

SMALL BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT CENTER TO HOLD WOMEN*S CONFERENCE

The SBDC will present a day-long conference called "Building
Strengths; Professional Development for Women in Business” on Thursday,
April 6, at the Eugene Conference Center. The conference includes a
workshop for women business owners, a workshop for women professionals
and managers, luncheon, and social hour. The luncheon address will be
presented by Kay Porter, author, lecturer, business owner and runner.
To register, call the LCC ClassLine at 747-0644; call the SBDC at ext.
2255; register at the Downtown Center; or register at the conference.

CORRECTION NOTED

An item in Monday's Daily about the English as a Second Language
program incorrectly stated that "Students from about 60 different
classes have enrolled....” It should have read,
different countries....

...from about 60
tt

SPRING BREAK HALTS THE PRESSES AT THE DAILY

The Daily will not be published Wednesday, March 22; Thursday,
March 23; or Monday, March 27; due to spring break.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

Director of Purchasing, Purchasing, Management Administrator, closes Apr. 14-.
Secretary II, half-time, SBDC, closes March 20.
Advisor, Financial Aid, open to FA dept, employees only, closes March 14.

ADS

Does someone have an Elementary Algebra (Red Book) that I could
Cherrill Hemminger, Admissions,

WANTED:

use or purchase for use spring term?
ext. 2882; or 746-5090.

WANTED: Anybody have a gas-powered lawn edger in good working condition
for sale? Carol Beckley, Admin. Services, ext. 2363; or 343-7857.

CORRECT MENU: Monday's Daily was in error.

FRIDAYTHURSDAYWEDNESDAYTUESDAYMONDAY

Lemony Chicken 13
Preneh Onion

Chill

Kinestroni * 5

Herbed Onion M 33

Chili

I eerty Ve9 Chowder

Split Pee
Chili

Cr. Broccoli

Country Lima
Chili

Chic Noodle

Waverly Cheese * 77
Chili

Baked Pish H/SauceSwiss Steak * 29 toast PorkParmesan ChickenCountry Cr. Ham /Corn
Bread

Seaside Sub * 33

Taco Joe # 17

Chef Salad San * 3

Grilled Ham 6 Cheese

Pizza

leat Ball Sand.

Pizza Burger

<hicken Salad San *20

Pizza

Cubed Steak on Rye *53

Creamed Peas s Onions

Hixed Beg
Browned Potatoes

Buttered Carrots

Cauliflower /Cr.Sauce

Hashed Potatoes

Yellow Squash
Green Beans

Hashed Potatoes

Carrot S Broccoli

Litaa Beans

Rice

Corn Saute

Brussell Sprouts
Noodles

Hexi Cass. Quick Beef Stroganooff Skillet Chicken Saute/ Chicken Lasagna
Rice ● 1

Stir Fry Beef & Vetabli

/Rice● 9

Broccoli Soufle tice Pilaf ● 29Potato Cass Vegetable Fry Creasiey Brussel Sprouti

Country Cr. Han /Con
Bread

Parmesan Chicken Swiss Steak Baked Fish H/SauceRoast Pork
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TODAY:

25th Anniversary Steering Committee meeting, 3-5 p.m., ADM 216.

IT'S A YEAR AWAY

The April 27, 1990, party to celebrate the College's 25th anniversary
is NEXT year. The headline and story in Wednesday's Daily both said
"1990", but some people called Jolene Bowers, party chairperson, to tell
her that April 27 is on a Thursday. It is this year, but in 1990 it's on a
Friday. The 25th committee appreciates the extra publicity, however, so
thanks for calling.

HELP AVAILABLE FOR INTER-CAMPUS ORDERS

The accounting staff in Financial Services is available to answer
questions from staff who fill out and sign inter-campus service orders
(ICO's). All ICO's must have the proper budget authority signature, a
dollar amount, two account numbers, and a brief but complete description.
Some specific reminders:

- Corrections of errors need a copy of the order attached.
- Meals on campus must include the names and reason for the meeting, as

well as the date, and should include a receipt.
- Meals off campus may be recorded on a travel request form.
- Only Personnel staff can move salary and wage expenses on a Personnel

Action Form (PAF).
Questions regarding equipment purchase or replacement accounts should

be directed to Purchasing. Other ICO questions should be directed to
Gloria Varner, ext. 2516? or Emily Rasmussen, ext. 2609.

DEFAZIO SPEAKS AT SMALL BUSINESS FORUM

Congressman Peter DeFazio will discuss federal programs affecting small
business through the 1990's and will answer questions at a forum on
Wednesday, March 29, 7-8:30 p.m., at the LCC Downtown Center, Room 302.
The forum is sponsored by the congressman and the SBDC.

IMPACT OF NATIONAL WELFARE REFORM TO BE DISCUSSED

National welfare reform laws passed by Congress in 1988 and Oregon's
response will be discussed at a forum on March 31, 1-3:30 p.m.. Forum 308.
The guest speaker is Sharon McFarland of Adult and Family Services, State
of Oregon. McFarland is manager of the Oregon Job Opportunities and Basic
Skills (JOBS) program, which is charged with putting more welfare clients
into training and support services. The College Times states that the JOBS
program will encourage "welfare recipients to seek community college
training in substantial numbers" and that each state will decide "whether
college becomes a training option". McFarland will take questions
following her presentation. This foriim was originally scheduled for
February 2 but was postponed due to weather. The forum is sponsored by the
Women's Program at LCC.

CWE STUDENTS SUCCESSFUL

Shawn Wylie, former CWE student, has been hired by the Lincoln County
assessor's office. Wylie and another CWE student, Ron Card, have been
working in the assessor's office for the past year as part of the
"Proficiency Skills: Injured Worker Retraining Program" offered by LCC.
Both men were recently cited in a local Lincoln County newspaper for
commendations from their supervisor.

SYMPHONY CLASS OFFERED TO STAFF

How to use Symphony will be taught in a class for staff who need to use
the computer program but have little or no previous experience. CS 112,
Microcomputer Integrated Systems Applications, covers the Symphony word
processor, spreadsheet, graphics, data manager, communications, and data
transfer features. It is a three-credit class, sequence number 250, and
meets from 1-2:30 p.m., Tuesdays and Thursdays, M&A 241. For more
information, call Fred Beisse, Data Processing, ext. 2464.



INTRODUCTION TO COMPUTERS CLASS FOR FACULTY

The Data Processing Department is offering a spring term course
designed specifically for LCC faculty who have little or no previous
computer experience. The course demystifies computer jargon,
introduces personal computer software tools, and describes resources

available to faculty to make computers useful, instructional course

management tools,

three credits, sequence number 255, 4-5 p.m.,
M&A 245. Fred Beisse, Data Processing, ext.

HONOR SOCIETY ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS

Students may be eligible to join the Phi Theta Kappa honor society
spring term. Students must have a cumulative GPA of 3.50 or better, be
currently enrolled, and pay a one-time fee of $35. For more

information, contact honor society advisor Dolores May, ext. 2662,
Center 213C.

CS 199, Special Studies in Computing for Educators,
Tuesdays- and Thursdays,
2464.

STUDENT HEALTH CLOSED SPRING BREAK

Student Health will close for spring break at noon on Friday,
March 17, and reopen 8 a.m. on Monday, March 27.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

Director of Purchasing, Purchasing, Management Administrator, closes Apr. 14.

Secretary II, half-time, SBDC, closes March 20.

Advisor, Financial'Aid, open to FA dept, employees only, closes March 14.

ADS

RIDE NEEDED to LA area over spring break, share driving and expenses

(perhaps provide car if you need a ride). Billie Brown.
Larry Brown, Inst. Res., Planning, & Eval., ext. 2580; or 344-8207.

Contact

Reliable car, mid 80*s make, small to mid-size.
689-5589.

WANTED,

English & Foreign Language; please call at home.
Art Tegger,

DO YOU NEED A RESPONSIBLE HOUSESITTER THIS SUMMER? Eugene Festival of
Music Theatre is in need of housing for our visiting celebrity actors
in this summer*s production of My Fair Lady. EFMT will assume all
responsibility and provide references.
Performing Arts, ext. 2644; 726-2209; or Ed Ragozzino, 345-0028.

Pool table, good condition, new felt. Used only by
Lorrain Allyn, Personnel

2490; or 937-2829 after 6 p.m. and on weekends,

GOING OUT OF BUSINESS SALE! Polo shirt close out - only four shirts
left. Be stylish for Easter in your royal blue polo shirt with a
classy LCC logo. Three mediums and one large. $12 each. Jim
Ellison, ext. 2361.

Please call Nathan Cammack,

FOR SALE, CHEAP!
a little old lady on Saturday nights.
Services, ext.

Norge dryer, heavy duty, 20 pound automatic dry, permanent
press, wrinkle control, about six years old, like new, gold, $165 or
best offer.

FOR SALE:

Carole Carlson, Security, dial 0; or 485-7497.

Brown overstuffed couch and chair, $150 set. Chris Hainley,FOR SALE;

Financial Aid, ext. 2205; or 726-1907 eves.

GOOD TRANSPORTATION: Dodge Aspen 1976 Station Wagon, good tires, new
brakes, trailer hitch with lights package, cruise control, AM/FM
cassette, power steering and brakes, tilt wheel, good condition
inside and out. Chris Hainley, Financial Aid, ext. 2205; or 726-1907
eves.

LOST BOOK. If you*ve seen or borrowed my copy of "Scenery for the
Theater,” by Burris-Myers and Cole, please return as soon as possible.
Jim McCarty, Performing Arts, ext. 2209.

Does someone have an Elementary Algebra (red book) that I could
Cherrill Hemminger,: Admissions,

WANTED:

use or purchase for use spring term?
ext. 2882; or 746-5090.

WANTED: Anybody have a gas-powered lawn edger in good working condition
for sale? Carol Beckley, Admin. Services, ext. 2363; or 343-7857.
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THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College

Editor: Joan Aschim, Ext 2591

TODAY:

- Forum: impact of federal programs on small business, with Congressman
Peter DeFazio, SBDC, Downtown Center, Room 302, 7-8:30 p.m.

GRILLO EXHIBIT OPEN

Mural-size black and white drawings of Boston artist John Grillo are on
display at the LCC Art Department Gallery through April 14.

WELFARE FORtJM CANCELLED

The public forum set for Friday, March 31, on national welfare reform
with Sharon McFarland has been cancelled.

MEMORIAL SERVICE TO BE HELD

A memorial service for Beverly Cleeton, Carol Beckley's mother, will be
held on Wednesday, March 29, 3 p.m., at Central Lutheran Church, 1857
Potter, Eugene. Cleeton passed away on Friday, March 17. Carol has
requested that in lieu of flowers, donations be made to American Diabetes
Association, Gales Creek Scholarship Fund, Eugene, OR, 97401, which helps
children with diabetes attend a summer camp where they learn about diet and
exercise helpful in controlling diabetes.

USERS TELL HOW TO IMPROVE CLASS SCHEDULE

In March, small focus groups of students and others were asked to help
LCC improve its class schedule. The focus group study, conducted by an
independent research firm and funded with marketing money, included a
number of useful recommendations.

Suggested things to change: convert from a loose page newspaper format
to a stapled magazine format; make the cover more appealing; include a
better table of contents and an index; make costs clearer by putting the
actual cost by each class; have a tearout registration worksheet; and
reduce or eliminate news and feature stories.

Suggested things to continue; have separate credit and noncredit
sections; describe noncredit classes, but not credit classes; mail to all
residents; and distribute for free.

A report of the study has been distributed to the president, vice
presidents, and executive dean. Copies are also available on reserve at
the LCC library and in the Office of Institutional Research, Planning and
Evaluation. Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement.

DRUG FREE WORKPLACE REQUIRED FOR GRANTS AND CONTRACTS

The federal government now requires any organization seeking federal
grants or contracts to certify that it maintains a drug-free workplace,
LCC has a committee working to ensure compliance. If you are working on a
federal grant or contract now and would like more information, contact
Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592.

ADDING DEPENDENTS TO INSURANCE

Dependents may be added to your insurance coverage within the first 30
days of marriage, birth, or adoption. If they are not added at that time,
you must wait until open enrollment. If you have any questions, contact
Marie Nelson, Personnel Services, ext. 2590.

KLCC MAKES $65,000 GOAL
KLCC thanks its listeners for pledging $65,000 during the Spring

Radiothon in 11 days. Over $14,500 came in from the Thonbuster campaign
before the Radiothon even began, followed by pledges from 1,300 listeners.

Thanks also go to phone volunteers and staff who worked day and night,
businesses who donated premiums, and restaurants that provided meals for
the station throughout the week.

"KLCC strives to be a valuable community resource, and it is great to
the community reach out with the financial support necessary to sustain
Thank you.

see

it. says Marketing Director Gayle Chisholm.

RETIREMENT PARTY

Come one, come allI
Department, Thursday, March 30,

Wish farewell to Paul Martin of the Electronics
2-4 p.m.. Electronics 202.



MEMORIAL DEDICATION PLANNED

A tree will be dedicated to late administrator Hank Douda in a ceremony
on Friday, March 31, 2 p.m., on the west lawn of the business building.

WINTER TERM HONOR ROLL RELEASED

Winter term's honor roll lists 582 students who earned a GPA of 3.55 or

higher in 12 or more graded credit hours. The President's List, which
requires a GPA of 4.0, has 261 students, 20 of whom also made the President's
Scholar's List for three consecutive terms of that GPA. The Vice President's

List, which requires a 3.55 to 3.99 GPA, has 321 students, 53 of whom also
made the Vice President's Scholar's List for three consecutive terms.

STAFF LOCKERS MUST BE RENEWED

Womens* spring term staff locker assignments MUST be renewed by April 10.
Lockers not renewed will be cleared and locks removed. Questions? Lori

Bell, Women's Locker Room, ext. 2557.

VIDEO ABOUT WOMEN AND PEACE TO BE SHOWN

Wrapping up "March is Women's History Month," the Women's Program will
show a video titled "Speaking Our Peace" on Thursday, March 30, 1-2 p.m,,
CEN 213. Filmed in Canada, Britain and the U.S.S.R., the video explores the
concept of peace as much more than the absence of war. It presents the
perspectives of women passionately committed, both in their personal and
professional lives, to attaining social justice and permanent world peace.
The Women's Program will loan this video to instructors and other
departments. Jill Bradley, ext. 2352.

GOLF INSTRUCTION OFFERED

Adult Education is offering golf instruction in April and May.
swing and chipping, pitching, and putting will be taught in April,
sessions will run through May at the Laurelwood course. Early morning
sessions and rental clubs are included. For more information, contact Lorna

Funnel1, ext.

Full

Playing

2252.

COMMUNITY COLLEGE ADMINISTRATION COURSE OFFERED

"EDPM 552: Administration in the Community College" is being offered by
the University of Oregon's Division of Educational Policy and Management
beginning April 5. The seminar format of the course includes presentations
by President Jack Carter, Vice Presidents Jacquee Belcher and Dick Hillier,
and Executive Dean Larry Warford, at the final session on Friday, May 26, at
LCC. Other seminars will be held at the U.O., Chemeketa Community College,
and the Oregon Department of Education.
For more information, contact Ken Kempner, U.O.,

Up to three credits may be earned.
686-5171.

- JOB OPPORTUNITIES

PROCUREMENT SPECIALIST IX, SBDC, temporary through September 30, 1989
with continuation dependent on funding, closes April 4.

INSTRUCTOR, Mathematics, closes May 5.

ADS

RENAISSANCE ROOM lunch specials, today: filet of red snapper roulade;
tomorrow: pork loin stir fry.

STILL FOR SALE

19" color TVs, perfect for video games or kid's room, $25 each.
Allyn, Personnel Services, ext.

CHEAPER! Pool table, $75. We'll help move it. Also, two
Lorraine

2490; or 937-2829 after 6 p.m. and weekends.

ROSE SALE by Soroptimists to benefit Womenspace and McNair House. One dozen
long-stemmed roses delivered anywhere in Eugene/Springfield on April 14, $15.
Order by April 5. Sue Thompson, Health & PE, Ext. 2271.

21-cubic foot Schaefer's commercial chest freezer, glass
Patty

FOR SALE: Freezer,

sliding doors, light, very good condition, about six feet long, $275.
Brown, College High; please call at home, 686-1129.

Outstanding quality
$225. Don Smith, Study Skills, ext. 2439.

HOUSE/PETSITTER NEEDED early May - mid-June. Rent free, sitter pays
utilities. Home is 20 minutes from town on one acre. Must love to care for

cats and dogs and be willing to stay with them evenings and weekends, Peggy
Bloom, 688-9572, weekdays 9-noon.

FOR SALE: CD player, Denon, with remote, one year old.
in construction and sound.

Will deliver. $2.50/box. Laura
or after 3 p.m.

GIRL SCOUT COOKIES STILL AVAILABLE.

Hangsleben, Records Management; call 485-8391 before 8 a.m.
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TODAY:

- RETIREMENT PARTY for Paul Martin, 2-4 p.m.. Electronics 202.

- VIDEO ON WOMEN AND PEACE 1-2 p.m.. Women's Center, CEN 213.

RIGGS WINS BOARD SEAT

District voters put Pat Riggs into the Zone 3 seat of the LCC Board of
Education in the March 28 election, George Alvergue compiled these results:
Ken Cerotsky, 5,767 votes or 18 percent of the people who voted for that
office; Larry Mann, 9,871 votes or 32 percent; and Pat Riggs, 15,600 votes
or 50 percent.

ANNIVERSARY/RETIREMENT PARTY SET
The annual celebration for ten-year, twenty-year and retiring employees

has been set for Thursday, May 18, 3-5 p.m., in the northeast corner of
the cafeteria. PLEASE HOLD THAT DATE on your calendar so you will be able
to attend without conflicting meetings or other engagements. Staff members
to be honored this year will be listed in The Daily soon.

BELCHER INVITED TO JOIN WOMEN'S EDUCATION COMMISSION

Vice President for Instruction Jacquelyn Belcher has accepted a position
on the national Commission for Women in Higher Education. She will serve a
three year term. The Commission provides counsel to the Office of Women in
Higher Education and the American Council on Education. It meets twice
yearly in Washington D.C.

SBDC INSTRUCTORS TO TEACH AT NATIONAL ENTREPRENEURSHIP CONFERENCE

Bill Dotson and Jean Names will conduct a session of the Seventh Annual

National Entrepreneurship Education Forum, June 4-6, in Portland, Their
program, "Encouraging Small Business Owners to Use Creativity in Yearly
Planning," was selected for the conference by the Center on Education and
Training for Employment at Ohio State University.

GOURMET FOOD BUSINESSES GET HELP FROM SBDC

Oregon specialty foods, from mint to mustard and salmon to salsa, are
enjoying a well-deserved national reputation for quality and purity. To
help growers, distributors, retailers and business owners make further
advances in national markets, the SBDC and the City of Eugene Business
Assistance Team is offering a series of workshops.

The first workshop, "Success Strategies for Specialized Food
Businesses," will be held Tuesday, April 25, 7-10 p.m., at the Holiday
Inn. It will be followed by workshops on sales and marketing, including
direct mail and packaging. For more information or to register, call SBDC
at 726-2255.

FORMER CONSTRUCTION TECHNOLOGY STUDENT GETS COVER STORY

Bruce Bergby is featured on the cover of Eugene Water & Electric Board's
He has built 16 homes under EWEB's Super Good Cents

In the article, he credits his education in
construction technology at LCC for teaching him the importance of energy
efficiency that has contributed to his success as a builder and designer.

April newsletter,
energy efficiency program.

VIDEO ON DISABLED WORKING WOMEN

The Women's Center is showing a new video next week about four disabled
ShowtimesThe Impossible Takes a Little Longer,

in CEN 213, and 2:30 and 4 p.m. in CEN 420;
in CEN 213, and 2 p.m. in CEN 420.

women and their careers,
are Tuesday, April 4, 10 a.m.
and Wednesday, April 5, 10 a.m.

MARKETING FUNDS PUT TO WORK

Several staff members and departments have received funding to implement
targeted marketing activities. Jerry Seifert has been allocated $529 to
promote the Performing Art Department's Summer Musical Theater Project to
high school students; Velma Jesser $100 to help fund a Downtown Business
Education Center reception for representatives from business and education;
and Kate Barry, Bill Porter, and Joyce Kofford $400 to support LCC's
involvement in KPNW's Working Women's World Fair at the fairgrounds April 2.

The next application deadline
Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592.

About $1,200 remains to be distributed,
is April 10. Contact Diane Dann,



READ ABOUT SHARED GOVERNANCE

If you'd like to read a paper on shared governance at Foothill-DeAnza
Community College District in California, you can get a free copy by calling
George Alvergue at ext. 2433.

STUDENTS MAY BE ELIGIBLE TO JOIN HONOR SOCIETY

The Phi Theta Kappa honor society is accepting applications from
community college students who have a cumulative GPA of 3.50 or better and
are currently enrolled. Contact Dolores May, ext. 2662.

TELE-TEACHING WORKSHOP

A workshop on telecourse teaching and instruction is scheduled for
Wednesday, April 19, in Salem. It is sponsored by the Oregon Community
College Telecommunications Consortium, of which LCC is a member. For more
information, contact Cynde Leathers, Telecourses, ext. 2260.

WOMENS TRACK AND FIELD MEET SATURDAY

Lane hosts a meet with Blue Mountain, Umpqua, and Linn-Benton this
Saturday, April 1.

MEMORIAL DEDICATION TOMORROW

A tree will be dedicated to late administrator Hank Douda in a ceremony

Friday at 2 p.m. on the west lawn of the business building.

SOVIET TRAVEL OPPORTUNITY

Link-Up International is sponsoring two trips to the Soviet Union this
summer: one to Eugene's sister city, Irkutsk, and Moscow, Kiev, and
Leningrad, July 9-29, for $2,975; and another to Lvov, Ukraine, Kiev, and
Moscow, including life with a Soviet family and study of the Russian
language, August 4 - 28. For more information, call Joe Kremers, Soc. Sci.,
ext. 2434; or 344-5766; or Link-up at 683-1912.

SOVIET TRAVEL BRIEFING

If you're even thinking about going to the USSR this summer, attend an
information briefing in the board room on Wednesday, April 12, noon, or call
Joe Kremers, Soc. Sci., ext. 2434.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

SECRETARY II, half-time temporary through September 30, 1989, with
continuation dependent on funding, SBDC, application deadline April 4.

PROCUREMENT SPECIALIST IX, SBDC, temporary through September 30, 1989,
with continuation dependent on funding, application deadline April 4.

INSTRUCTOR, Mathematics, application deadline May 5.

ADS

FOR SALE: Norge dryer, heavy duty, 20 pound automatic dry, permanent press,
wrinkle control, about six years old, like new, gold, $165 or best offer.
Carole Carlson, Security, dial 0; or 485-7494.

FOR SALE: Oak microwave cart, new, $40; two twin mattress and box spring sets
(Sealy and JC Penney) $40/set; Rossignol ST Competition Skis, 200 with
Salomon bindings; Kazama Bugaboo Skis, 180 with Salomon bindings; car top ski
rack, adjustable, $15. Call Sharri Galick, Financial Aid, ext. 2266; or
345-9363.

CHEAPER! Pool table, $75. We'll help move it.
19" color TVs, perfect for video games or kid's room, $25 each.
Allyn, Personnel Services, ext.

ROSE SALE by Soroptimists to benefit Womenspace and McNair House. One dozen
long-stemmed roses delivered anywhere in Eugene/Springfield on April 14, $15.
Order by April 5. Sue Thompson, Health & PE, Ext. 2271.

FOR SALE: Freezer,

sliding doors, light, very good condition, about six feet long, $275.
Brown, College High; please call at home, 686-1129.

one year old. Outstanding quality
Don Smith, Study Skills, ext. 2439.

Also, two
Lorraine

2490; or 937-2829 after 6 p.m. and weekends.

STILL FOR SALE

21-cubic foot Schaefer's commercial chest freezer, glass
Patty

FOR SALE: CD player, Denon, with remote,
in construction and sound. $225.

HOUSE/PETSITTER NEEDED early May - mid-June,
utilities. Home is 20 minutes from town on one acre,

cats and dogs and be willing to stay with them evenings and weekends.
Bloom, 688-9572, weekdays 9-noon.

Rent free, sitter pays
Must love to care for

Peggy


